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REGLAP applauds IGAD member states for engaging with the Drought Disaster Resilience and Sustainability Initiative (IDDRISI) and developing their country programming plans (CPPs) and commits to promote and support the initiative where possible.  However we would like to see extensive consultation with civil society representatives and communities in the planning process and measures put in place to ensure that communities determine their resilience priorities in the implementation of the CPPs.  We are also concerned about the lack of accountability and transparency mechanisms to ensure that all funds are used to promote the resilience of vulnerable communities in arid and semi-arid lands (ASALs). We therefore request that:

1. All governments carry out national and community level consultations on their CPPs and that processes are put in place to ensure communities are determining their local development priorities and visions for a resilient future.  These processes need to pay particular attention to vulnerable and marginalized groups including women and youth, and take into account the limited infrastructure and information provision in the drylands and competing interests that often mean that the voices of the most vulnerable are not heard.

2. The CPPs need to provide holistic and transformational strategies for promoting resilience in the drylands so that significant progress is made by the end of 2013 in putting in place the building blocks for resilience. This includes: providing access to appropriate education to all children in the ASALs; protection of community rights to land and adequate compensation mechanisms; economic empowerment of vulnerable groups (including ICTs, business training and financial services) in order that they can take advantage of infrastructural development and new market opportunities, adequately staffed local government offices to facilitate local development; civic education on rights, services, and resources devoted to the ASALs including those provided as part of IDDRISI.  
3. All investments in the ASALs should be appraised for socio-economic and environmental impact, including on different livelihood groups, and contribution to poverty reduction and resilience building, given the agro-ecological characteristics of the ASALs and likelihood of increased climatic variability.
4. There should be public transparency, accountability and monitoring mechanisms put in place by national governments and IGAD to ensure that all funds devoted to the IDDRISI are addressing the above issues and benefiting vulnerable ASAL communities.
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� This policy brief was prepared by the REGLAP which is a consortium project of ECHO funded project partners.  However this brief may not represent ECHO’s views or those of all consortium member organisations. More information about REGLAP can be found on: � HYPERLINK "http://www.disasterriskreduction.net/east-central-africa/reglap" �http://www.disasterriskreduction.net/east-central-africa/reglap�. 





